Council Proceedings May 1, 2018 6:00 p.m.
A Pre-Meeting of the City Council was held on Tuesday the 1st day of May 2018.

Present were Councilmen Barks, Carsrud, Kuntz, Lundvall, Montgomery, Neary, and Mayor Carter-King;
City Administrator Davidson; City Attorney Reyes; Directors Cole, VonEye and Wilde; Lt. Deaton; Managers
Palazzari and Toscana; and Deputy City Clerk Staskiewicz.

Warm Up Items
Councilman Montgomery commended Mayor Carter-King, Arborist Clements, and the Parks Department for
the recent Arbor Day celebration.

Councilman Barks reminded Council of the upcoming Trash-A-Thon event, which would be a joint cleanup
effort of the Parks Board and the City Council, with the possibility of the assistance of the County
Commissioners.

Public Works Director Wilde reported that participation in the Drive & Drop program has been higher than
previous years, indicating a very successful event, thus far, with one weekend remaining. Director Wilde
informed Council that final event statistics should be available a few weeks after the completion of the event.

Gillette College Funding

Dr. Mark Englert, Gillette College Vice President and CEO, expressed gratitude to the City for the funding
provided for the college. He informed Council of the positive affects the funding has had on the College, and
encouraged the Council to consider the proposed increase in 1% funds, along with continuation of Council’s
support.

Quarterly Update — Energy Capital Economic Development
Phil Christopherson, CEO of the Energy Capital Economic Development, updated Council on economic
development progress made throughout Campbell County within the last quarter.

Wireless Communications Facilities Ordinance

Development Services Director VonEye gave a presentation explaining the upcoming Zoning Ordinance
amendment of Section 13, regarding wireless communication facilities. Brian Worthen of Visionary
Communications spoke in support of the amended Ordinance. Director VonEye advised that the first reading
of the Ordinance would be considered on the upcoming Council agenda; the second reading of the Ordinance
would require an amendment to reorganize the flow of the Ordinance to enhance clarity of the contents.

Review May 1st Council Agenda
The group reviewed the upcoming agenda items.

Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. An audio

recording of this meeting is available in the City Clerk’s Office.

(SEAL)
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